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Homeowners' Association News




March  2006

First Meeting of the New Board

On February 28, 2006 the new HOA Board met to determine roles and responsibilities.  Vic Sellers will take the office of President until Dec. 31, 2007, Steve Hornback will be the Vice-President until Dec. 31, 2007 and Ginger DeReus will remain Sec/Treas until Dec. 31, 2006. 

At the annual HOA dinner there was discussion about repaying Sally and Harvey Roth for a portion of the entrance sign erected in May 2001.  Initially we believed the agreement was to split the cost of the sign 50/50 between Sally and Harvey and the HOA.  Ginger found minutes from the annual HOA dinner in January 2001which stated: 


“Bob Morrison discussed the plans for a sign at the entrance to the subdivision. 

 He had a drawing of the proposed sign which met with positive responses. 

 The cost of the sign will be $3,800.  Harvey and Sally Roth stated that they will pay 

$2,500 toward the cost.  The Association will be responsible for $1,300.  By voice vote, 

approval was given for a $25.00 assessment, if needed, to pay for the sign. 

The sign will not be installed before May, 2001.”

Ginger sent Sally and Harvey a letter with a copy of the old minutes advising them the HOA would reimburse the $1,300 no later than May 1, 2006.

The board agreed to meet quarterly unless a special meeting is necessary.  The next meeting of the board will be the first week in May.

Vic Sellers suggested we look into a large reflector post at the entrance to the sub-division to make the turn more visible at night, particularly for visitors who are not familiar with the area.  He saw a similar set-up on CR19.  The sub-division homeowners do not want streetlights so this option would provide the corner 
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visibility without the bright lights.  Vic will check with the Town of Windsor and the County on this type of reflector and report back to the Board.

Vic also agreed to research consistent trash pick-up rates for the subdivision and report back to the Board.

Landscaping of Front Entrance

We are looking for a volunteer to chair a committee to landscape the front entrance.  This person would be responsible for a getting volunteers to help with a simple design, cost estimate, and a decision on having the work done or doing it ourselves. Please give Ginger a call if you are interested: 970-686-8782, 303-995-0000 or g_dereus@msn.com.  

Annual Dues

It was agreed upon at the annual dinner to raise the 2006 HOA dues to $150/year.  The Board set March 31, 2006 as the date for all dues to be paid.  You can submit your payments to Ginger, Vic or Steve.  Please make your checks out to Alexander Estates HOA.  We will review the amount of the dues at the annual dinner in January 2007.

Weed Spraying

Ginger will check with Tru-Green on rates for weed spraying along the roadways this spring and summer.  Last year we sprayed 4 times with visible reduction in goat heads and burrs.  The cost of each application was $465 for a total of $1860. Tru-Green is very careful to avoid any plantings done by the homeowners, however, if you do not want your area sprayed, please let Ginger know as soon as possible.  We will notify you when spraying will start.

Neighborhood List

I have attached the latest Neighborhood List as well as a map showing each lot and the homeowners name as a visual reference to the subdivision.  If you want your phone number or e-mail on the List please let me know, if it is there, I have already secured your permission to publish it.

